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A local community centre program to assist youth to get the skills needed for employment is getting a funding boost from the federal and provincial governments.

The Nipawin Oasis Community Centre Co-operative will receive a total f $130,935.

Of this amount $81,589 is federal funding from the Skills Link program, which aims to help young Canadians between the ages of 15 and 30 to get career information, develop skills, gain work experience and find stable employment.

The remaining $49,346 is from the provincial department of Advanced Education, Employment and Labour.

The Member of Parliament for Prince Albert, Brian Fitzpatrick, was at the Oasis Centre on Monday to announce the federal funding on behalf of the minister of Human Resources and Social Development, Monte Solberg.

Fitzpatrick noted that there are still too many young people, especially young aboriginal youth, which are not participating in the new economic prosperity of Saskatchewan.

"We are all winners if we can break down the barriers and find the means to have our young aboriginal citizens become part of the mainstream of our society," he said.

He said the funding is a result of the government’s belief that the Oasis Centre can perform and get results in helping youth to acquire the skills, knowledge and confidence to take advantage of opportunities in the job market.

His sentiments were echoed by Rob Norris, the Saskatchewan minister of Advanced Education, Employment and Labour.

"It’s absolutely essential that we are able to draw on local, community based partners to help deliver programming," he said. "What we’ve seen is a Saskatchewan that’s turned around and we’re committed to ensuring that the benefits of this growth are shared with the people of this province."

Fitzpatrick and Norris also agreed about the benefits of co-operation between the federal and provincial governments.

"The interests of this province and of the people of this province are met when the two orders of government are co-operating," Norris said.

The funding will enable the centre to assist 40 young people to determine their skills needs and to overcome any barriers to employment. Seven youths will also proceed to full-time group employability workshops about problem solving, goal setting, conflict resolution and WHMIS training.

The CEO of the Oasis Centre, Garry Schenstead, said the funding will allow the community to benefit from the centre’s work.

"Through partnerships we can improve individuals and family lifestyles and build self esteem through training," he said.

Barbara McGillivary, an elder at Cumberland House, talked about the importance of education.

"They must participate to do things for themselves," she said.

A recent participant in the Oasis Centre program also spoke about her experience.

Heather Umpherville said she was hired after her first job interview.

"I just hope that more people like me would come in and do this program and see what they can get," she said.

